SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 25th September 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











T N Stewart

18th September 2006







Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.

3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
            (7.30pm)











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(No plans received)

*4.  Mr Dave Rollings, Community Safety Officer at Mid Beds District Council will attend to talk about Farsight and CCTV in Sandy





(7.30pm)

5.  Minutes









      (8.00pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 14th August 2006 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 11th   September 2006. (Previously circulated)

6. Outstanding Authorised Contracted Works



(8.02pm)
There are none.

7. Five year plan for the Council




(8.02pm)
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report.  

(Copy attached)


8. Rent Review – Sandy Football Club



(8.15pm)
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report.  

(Copy attached)
9. Press Release





(8.20pm)
*Exempt information- Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section 14 of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be asked to retire from the meeting during consideration of this item. 
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7. Five year plan for the Council

Progress has been made in the following areas of the Five Year Plan:

(a) Sports facilities – The Deputy Clerk wrote to the Headteacher of Sandye Place School enquiring whether or not the swimming pool was in a working condition and if so whether the school would support a new swimming scheme for the community using the pool.


Mr Teague replied by telephone that the pool was working and that he would support a community swimming scheme and thought that it would also have the support of the school governors.

(b) Additional Play areas – the Deputy Clerk received a reply from Ms Lisa White, Mid Beds Play Officer to her enquiry about play facilities in Sandy.

(c) Tourist Information Centre – Plans have now been sent to Mid Beds District Council for consideration for Planning consent.

(d) Bus shelter – the new shelter in the Market Square will be installed on 21st September, with the present shelter there being moved to Bedford Road on the same date.
(e) Police Community Support Officers – a meeting has been arranged with Inspector Maries, the Beat Manager and the PCSOs together with the Clerk, the Mayor, Cllr Blaine and Cllr Sharman, to discuss targets and working arrangements for the PCSOs.  This is to take place on 5th October.
Supporting or supplementary

- Letter from Lisa White regarding play areas.
information attached


   

Action required
- Committee is requested to instruct as to further action required on these parts of the Five Year Plan.
S M Foster

Deputy Clerk to the Council

11th September 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 25.09.2006
8. Rent Review – Sandy Football Club
The current 35 year Lease with Sandy Football Club for the use of the Pavilion and Football pitch on Bedford Road Recreation Ground allows for a rent increase in respect of the pitch each year.

The rent for the Pavilion is set at £1.00 per year for the term of the Lease but this Lease does of course also include a number of maintenance responsibilities for the club.  The rent for the pitch is reviewed with effect from 1st September each year. It is to be set at the Principal Rent (i.e. that operative immediately before the review date) plus any increase which is to be in accordance with the Retail Price Index.

The current Principal Rent is £337.00 and the last released R.P.I. figure is 3.3% for July 2006.
Supporting or supplementary

- None.
information attached


   

Action required
- Committee is requested to review the rent payable, as required by the Lease.
S M Foster

Deputy Clerk to the Council

11th September 2006
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